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Water Resources Department 


725 Summer St NE, Ste A 


Salem, OR 97301 


Phone: 503-986-0900 


Fax: 503-986-0904 


          


  


September 24, 2020 


 


SAM KINGREY WWC #1899 


DOWN RIGHT DRILLING & PUMP INC 


6025 LITTLE FREEZEOUT ROAD 


CALDWELL, ID 83607 


 


 


FINAL ORDER 


Dear Mr. Kingrey: 


 


The Special Standards Request Form you submitted for owner: Juntura School, Start Card numbers: 1049113 


& 1049121 is hereby approved for the following: You may decommission these water supply well as outlined 


on your Special Standards Request Form dated September 23, 2020. This approval is due to you reporting 


that the drilling machine cannot access the well locations because: one it is located under a building and the 


other is too close to the building to set up over. All other well decommissioning standards must be met. A 


copy of your Special Standards Request Form is enclosed. 


 


Lack of drilling machine access to the well locations was verified by Jon Sanfilippo, East Region Well 


Inspector.  


 


Verbal approval of this Special Standards Request was provided on September 23, 2020. 


 


If you have any questions concerning this letter, I may be contacted at (503) 986-0852, or by e-mail at 


Travis.N.Kelly@oregon.gov. 


 


Sincerely, 


 


 


 


Travis Kelly, Coordinator 


Well Construction Program 


Well Construction and Compliance Program 


 


 


enclosure  


 


cc: Jon Sanfilippo, Well Inspector, East Region 
 


 
This is a final order in other than contested case. This order is subject to judicial review under ORS 
183.484. Any petition for judicial review must be filed within the 60 day time period specified by ORS 
183.484(2). Pursuant to ORS 536.075 and OAR 137-004-0080 you may either petition for judicial 
review or petition the Director for reconsideration of this order. A petition for reconsideration may be 
granted or denied by the director, and if no action is taken within 60 days following the date the petition 
was filed, the petition shall be deemed denied. 
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